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Diocese of Lichfield 
Guidance for Continuing Ministerial Development

This document sets out the current strategy for CMD provision in the Diocese of Lichfield. Provision is shaped by the Diocesan purposes. It recognizes the guidance given by the Archbishop’s Council, under regulation 19 of the Ecclesiastical Offices (Terms of Service).

The Diocese adopts a ministry development policy as follows.

Having regard to the Archbishops’ Council advice, we commit to a policy of provision for ministerial development in the Diocese of Lichfield, within the constraints of available resources.
Ministerial development provision in the Diocese is essentially for overall focus upon   individual training programmes funded by the CMD allowance.
We commit ourselves to a strategy that combines both individual (through the provisions of ministry development grants) and corporate developmental opportunities for our clergy and licensed lay ministers, within the constraints of available funds.

· Individual CMD grants are limited to clergy holding Common Tenure, Common Tenure B and freehold. CMD Grants are not available to Curates in training. The full grant is payable to fulltime clergy only.
· Clergy cannot build up a fund of grants not taken. If they are not taken in any one year, then that grant is forfeit. There is a provision for the grant for the following year to be taken in advance.
· A half-grant is payable per annum to SSM Clergy and those who are offering half to fulltime ministry to a parish or deanery. 
· Half-time is defined as 2.5 days per week (or 6 units per week) plus 3 Sundays per month. (One unit is a morning, an afternoon, or an evening). This is evidenced by the role description agreed with the PCC and affirmed by the Incumbent as functioning.
· A quarter grant is payable to those who are offering less than half-time to the parish.
·  Clergy may use up to HALF of their grant for Retreat provision. 
· CMD can be claimed for course/event costs only. Travel, food and other sundry costs cannot be included.
The Diocese will Not pay a grant for a training event costing less than £25. Grants paid to chaplains will be paid for personal professional development, not for ministerial development. These costs should be met by the employer. 
